
News 'or The Employees of Data General 
Febuary 18, 1983 

Systems Qualification And 
Support Organization Formed 

A new department has been formed to bring 
together all home-office Software Quality and Sup­
port activities into a single organization within the 
Business Group's Systems Development Division. 

According to Bob Miller, senior vice president of 
the Business Group, the new Systems Qualification 
and Support department reports to Software Devel­
opment Director John Scanlon, who is also acting 
manager for the new department. 

"This organization will provide a single point of 
home office accountability for all software related 

~Iity issues," stated Bob. "This is critical from a 
•. • ild perspective in early resolution of any software 
problems and also internally in creating the proper 
emphasis for design quality and rapid problem reso­
lution." 

Carole Carno va Ie, of Westboro, is the winner of the 
'Design-A-Logo' contest sponsored by the Data General 
Employee Activities Committee. Carol's design (pictured 
above) will be seen throughout the 1983 Summer Outing 
;eason on t·shirts, buttons and posters. 

More on page 6 

There will be three areas within the new depart­
ment: 
Systems Support is a new function combining sepa­
rate activities previously performed in the Information 
Systems, General Systems and System Development 
Divisions. Peter Steinbach has been named manager 
of Systems Support which will be responsible for 
Systems and the Small Business Systems section at 
Research Triangle Park. 
Software Quality Assurance, under Manager Tom 
Morgan, continues in its mission of Quality Assurance 
Test Development and Software Product Qualifica­
tion. 
Support Services, under Manager Linda Skinner, 
includes Customer Services, Release Support, 
Westboro STR Processing, and Field Technical 
Communications. 

Peter Steinbach has most recently been manager 
of Information Systems Division (ISD) Systems Engi­
neering. He was previously a manager in Corporate 
Systems Engineering and International Marketing. 
Peter joined Data General in 1974. 

Field Engineering 
Excellence Recognized 

The fourth Annual Excellent Service Awards Con­
ference - "The Pursuit of Excellence" - held earlier 
this month in Orlando, Florida recognized 122 out­
standing field engineers in North America, including 
29 repeat winners from the past three years. In 
addition to this recognition, several awards were 
presented at the four-day event. 

Gary Harmon of Palo Alto, California received the 
highest Field Engineering honor in being selected as 
the vice presidential award winner. Bill Bentley, vice 
president of North American Field Engineering, pres­
ented Gary with a Data General CS / 5 computer. 

Twelve exemplary field engineers designated as 
"Superstars" were selected from the group and 
presented wristwatches. They are: Greg Aldrich, 
McLean, Virginia; Gary Arbuckle, Spokane Washing­
ton; Rick Cote, Houston, Texas; Bob DiPierno, New 



York, New York; Ken Fallert, Charleston, South 
Carolina; Bob Giannelli, Providence, Rhode Island; 
Ray Hogan, Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada; 
Chris Meier, Milwaukee, Wisconsin; Bob Phalon, 
Westboro, Massachusetts; Neil Reighard, Pitts­
burgh, Pennsylvania; Subir Sen, Ontario, Canada; 
and Ron Thomas, Columbus, Ohio. 

Jack Beal, branch manager in Albuquerque, New 
Mexico (Area 3), and Federal Field Marketing Man­
ager Dan Wiseman, formerly Albuquerque branch 
manager, share the banner award given for the 
highest customer satisfaction levels achieved by a 
branch during 1982. Other branch nominees were: 
Kansas City, Missouri in Area 4; Raleigh, North 
Carolina in Area 2; and Worcester, Massachusetts 
in Area 1. 

In addition, two regional managers were recog­
nized for the two regions with the highest levels of 
customer satisfaction during 1982. Herb Haslam, 
Area 3, Region 3 manager in Santa Ana, California 
and Don Headley, Area 2, Region 1 manager in 
Norcross, Georgia were singled out for their efforts. 

"All of you have made the personal commitment 
to pursue excellence and are setting an example 
within our division and within the corporation," said 
Bill Bentley. "Your efforts have given Data General 
Field Engineering a strategic position of influence in 
the industry." 

Other speakers included Data General President 
Ed de Castro; Frank Silkman, senior vice president 
of Worldwide Field Engineering; Frank Keaney, vice 
president of North American Sales; European Techni­
cal Director Wagn Pedersen; Tony Nicoletti, vice 
president of Field Engineering Support Services; and 
Fred Cochrane, vice president of Field Engineering's 
Engineering Services. 

"What's important is that we take our individual 
ideas of 'The Pursuit of Excellence' and carry them 
into the future, that we continue to apply them to our 
responsibilities every day," said Frank Silkman. 
"Field Engineering gives Data General one of the 
most powerful levers we have to keep our customers 
buying our products." 

Savings Program Captures 
Employee Interest 

Data General's newest employee benefit, the Data 
General Savings and Investment Program, has creat­
ed a high level of interest across the company, 
according to Don Bateman, vice president of Human 
Resources. 

"Reports from all locations indicated that 
employees like the benefit and that the meetings, 
printed material and Personnel staff are providing 
the answers they need," said Don. 

The Savings and Investment Program allows 
employees to save from 1 to 10 percent of their pay 

before it is subject to federal, social security and in 
most cases, state taxes. This means that the actual 
"cost" of savings is less than the amount saved. 
Earnings on the savings are also exempt from current 
taxes. The savings and earnings are not taxed u~ 
the money is withdrawn, perhaps at retirement wh~ 
taxes might be lower, and then may also be subject 
to favorable tax treatment. 

Between the time that money is put into the 
Savings and Investment Program and eventually 
withdrawn, employees may withdraw funds needed 
to meet financial hardships or take loans. 

"Programs such as ours are relatively new," said 
Don. "But, we have attempted to take all reasonable 
circumstances into account to allow the employee 
to participate while still being protected in the event 
of financial emergency." 

Investments 

Investments in the Savings and Investment Pro­
gram are into anyone or combination of three funds. 
A Guaranteed Income Fund guarantees principal and 
return. The return for 1983 is 12.5%. 

The Balanced Fund and The Investors Funds are 
provided through Putnam Management Company, 
and as all mutual funds, do involve risks, but also the 
potential for higher return. 

Last Week 
,.". 

Next week (Friday, February 25) is the last welr 
for employees to enroll in the program if they wish to 
participate beginning with the first paycheck of April. 
After that, enrollment will only be allowed at the 
beginning of each calendar quarter (July, October, 
January, April). 

All employee meetings have been completed in 
Southboro and Milford. In both locations, employees 
with any questions may contact their Personnel 
representatives. In Milford, Personnel 
representatives are also collecting enrollment forms. 
While in Southboro, employees may submit enroll­
ment forms to their supervisor. 

In Westboro, meetings were scheduled to end 
today. However, make-up sessions have been 
scheduled for those who have not yet attended. The 
sessions are: Tuesday, February 22 at 9 a.m. and 
Wednesday, February 23 at 2 p.m. 

Both meetings will be in the Marketing Training 
Classrooms in the lower level of Building 14B. 

Open Enrollment Continues 
Through February 25 

The 1983 Data General benefits open enrollment 
period is underway. All employees must fill out a 
medical (HMO) benefits card, even if you do not 



select any new benefits. Submit completed cards 
and forms to your supervisor or Personnel represen­
tative no later than Friday, February 25. 

Employees in need of further assistance should 
Jntact their Personnel representatives. 

Investing In The Future 

What do hundreds of Data General employees 
have in common? Simply, they are recent graduates 
from colleges and universities throughout the coun­
try. They are talented individuals who are highly 
skilled in the computer industry. And, whether it be 
in a Manufacturing, Product Development or an 
administrative area, they are seeking new challen­
ges. 

With more than 14,000 employees worldwide, 
Data General keeps the recruitment program vibrant, 
recruiting new, creative graduates. Data General 
takes pride in seeking high achievers from schools 
noted for their academic strength and reputation. 
The company considers this program an investment 
in the future. 

This is done in several ways. For the past six 
years, Data General's College Relations department 
has sent teams of recruiters into the field to fill 
positions within the company. The company is very 
selective, choosing only the best students. In the 
~qst year, alone, more than 12,000 resumes were 

.;anned, 5,000 students were interviewed and 170 
selected from schools such as the Massachusetts 
Institute of Technology (MIT), California Tech, 
Stanford University, Georgia Tech, Purdue, 
Rennselear Polytechnic Institute (RPI) and 
Worcester Polytechnic Institute (WPI). 

Capping the recruitment program is an ongoing 
media campaign with advertisements appearing in 
campus publications such as 'Graduating Engineer', 
'Umoja Sasa'(The National Society of Black 
Engineers), 'Careers in MBA' and 'The Harvard 
Prospectus'. Other media recruitment tools include 
posters, brochures and slide presentations. 

As Data General grows, more and more people 
become aware of the company, its attributes and its 
potential. To help make students aware of Data 
General and its many products, millions of dollars of 
computer equipment have been donated to dozens 
of colleges and universities through the Equipment 
Donations program. 

The computer industry is known for its highly 
challenging environment. Data General will continue 
to recruit the best talent so that the company will be 
well prepared to meet the future. 

Holiday Approaching 
Employees are reminded that Monday, February 
21 is a Data General paid holiday. 

SPSA Service s 
Enhanced 

Data General's Software Services group has an­
nounced increased rates and expanded services for 
its Software Products Service Agreement (SPSA), a 
comprehensive support package for users of Data 
General software. 

The SPSA rates and increases vary according to 
the combination of software product and level of 
service. The overall average increase is 22 percent. 

Enhancements to service under the SPSA include 
a monthly report on the customer's use of the toll-free 
telephone support service as well as a microcode 
subscription service for users with 32-bit computer 
systems. 

In addition, the group introduced a plan to permit 
users to extend SPSA service to multiple operating 
systems at a reduced rate. Previously separate 
service agreements were required for each operat­
ing system. The plan is intended for users of the 
Real-time Disc Operating System (DOS) and the 
Interactive COBOL Operating System (lCOS). 

"This is the only SPSA rate increase since our 
group was formed two years ago," says Jim Raisio, 
Software Services manager. 

"In that time, Data General has worked to expand 
the scope and quality of service provided to our 
growing number of customers. The new rates reflect 
the increased costs of providing that service. 

"Similarly, we have structured our SPSA to ac­
commodate the needs of our users who have the 
RDOS-family operating systems," Jim added. 

"This family of software, RDOS, DOS and ICOS, 
typically run on smaller systems," Jim explains. 
"Users are generally OEMs who maintain and sell 
multiple systems or end users who own several 
systems. Because these software products are 
basically so similar, we have found we can optimize 
our service for them and reduce costs." 

Blood Drive -
Sign-up Next Week 

A Blood Drive will be held at Data General­
Westboro on Wednesday, March 2 and Thursday, 
March 3. Employees interested in donating may sign 
up on Tuesday, February 22 or Wednesday, February 
23 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. in the cafeteria. Schedule a 
time that will be convenient for you. It takes about an 
hour from start to finish to donate blood. Remember, 
be sure you eat a good meal before donating. 



Facilities Maintenance 
Employees Recognized 
The Technical Products Business Unit recently 
recognized the efforts of Westboro Facilities 
Maintenance employees who renovated the 
former Room 12 in Guest Marketing into the 
new Industrial Automation Center. Director Don 
McDougall presented plaques of appreciation 
to the more than 20 employees who completed 
the renovations. 

Maintenance Supervisor Pete Peterson displays his 
plaque. 

Employees from Westboro Facilities Maintenance who 
received plaques include: (kneeling) Mike LaPointe, 
(sitting, left to right) Tim Webster, John Kennelly, Ed 
Cordeiro, John Williston, Dave Bragg, Kurt Kemski, Ron 
Cote, (standing, left to right) Glenn Webber, Bob DiPersio, 
Ray Thompson, Phil Simoneau, Bob Knight, John Greska, 
Bill Pisani, Frank Gurecki, Don Perry and Mac Dunbar. 
Missing are: Mike Canterbury, Neil Moscowitz, Mike Pond 
and Ralph Mendall. 

Take Note: 
Due to last Saturday's snow storm, fire alarm 

maintenance has been rescheduled to this Saturday, 

February 19. Alarms may sound throughout the day 
in Building 14B. 

Southboro Employees Attend 
Enrollment Meetings 

During Southboro's Enrollment information session, a 
Putnam representative (left) was available to answer employee 
questions pertaining to the new Savings and Investment 
program. 

During enrollment informational meetingp.-. 
Southboro employees viewed two slide shows, 0,,-" 
pertaining to the Savings and Investment program 
and the other offering information on health benefits. 
They were presented to assist employees in choos­
ing the programs that best suit their individual needs. 
Also, representatives from each HMO were present 
in the Buildings 4 and 5 cafeterias to offer first hand 
information on available services. Employees in need 
of additional assistance should contact their Person­
nel representatives. 

Employee Ideas Up 
Production Costs Down 

Employee ideas have helped Data General­
Southboro Manufacturing to save more than a million 
dollars in production costs. Through the Systems 
Integration Operation (SIO) Cost Reduction program 
employees may submit Manufacturing cost saving 
ideas to Coordinator Joyce Barrus of Industrial 
Engineering. 

Joyce says, "Although the program has been 
active for approximately three and a half years ther,h 
is always room for new ideas." '-

One subject that drew the attention of many 
employee was the unnecessary disposal of various 
packaging materials. Through employee's creative 
ideas, boxes sent from other plant locations to 



Southboro are recycled back to the original plant 
location to be reused. 

In addition, a project currently underway involves 
a new way of kitting which will improve Stockroom 
)roductivity. Employees now work in teams when 

putting together kitted materials. 
Anyone interested in submitting an idea may obtain 

a Cost Reduction Form from area supervisors. Mail 
completed forms to MS 4-23 in Southboro. To make 
it even simpler to communicate with Joyce and 
contribute suggestions to the program, a Cost Re­
duction Hot Line will soon be operational. 

Employees Turn Out 
For Blood Drives 

Over the last seven months Southboro employees 
have donated 250 pints of blood to the Red Cross. 
Thanks to strong turnouts at two blood drives, 
employees have helped the Red Cross meet the 
constant demand for blood. Medical Supervisor 
Theresa Reale states, "Southboro employees con­
sistently show how community-minded they are by 
participating in these blood drives." 

Most recently, 140 employees volunteered to 
donate blood for an emergency drive coordinated by 
Theresa, Don Simpson of Southboro Personnel and 
the Central Massachusetts Chapter of the American 
ged Cross. During the drive 126 pints were cOllected. 

I.C. Tests PRIDE 
And Wins 

more 

PRIDE Circle members Stanley Misiuk, Michael Grniet, 
Estelle Derhovanessian and Leader Cheryl Norcross (left 
to right) gave a presentation on proper use of Integrated 
Circuit Test Report forms to Plant Manager Dave Foran at 
a recent staff meeting. These forms are used to document 
the results of various tests performed on integrated 
circuits. At the same time, the Circle members outlined 
the impact incomplete paper work has on the production 
process. As a result of the Circle's findings, a number of 
seminars have been held for I.C. Test employees. These 
seminars help employees use existing forms efficiently 
and enhance the work flow within the area. 

According to Red Cross Representative Cathy 
Kelly, this drive was vitally important because there 
are fewer resources to obtain needed supplies during 
the winter months. Cathy said, "When a company 
such as Data General holds a blood drive, they are 
providing a fantastic service. The turnout at the 
recent Southboro drive was really appreciated." 

People 

Two associate technical writers have joined Field 
Engineering Technical Publications. 

Carol Gagnon is responsible for editing mainte­
nance documentation on peripherals and test equip­
ment. Carol has been with Data General for three 
years. Most recently, she has been a secretary in 
Field Engineering Employee Training and Develop­
ment. 

Jerry Cote is responsible for writing maintenance 
documentation for large systems. He has been with 
the company for two years working as an in-house 
engineering technician in the Product Repair Center. 
Jerry has a bachelor's degree from Bridgewater 
State College. 

David Scheffler 
Wins Grand Prize 

Engineer David Scheffler of Field Engineering 
Logistics in Milford has won Field Engineering's 
"Employee of the Quarter" cash grand prize. Dave 
was selected from among the 25 people recently 
recognized as "Employees of the Quarter" for quar­
ter one of fiscal year 1983. 

The employees were chosen for performance that 
goes beyond their normal responsibilities and has a 
noticeable impact on their department and the divi­
sion. 

Dave recently solved a problem occurring in both 
Manufacturing and Product Repair Center facilities 
involving interface connector pins on fixtures used 
with logic testers and terminal repair stations. The 
pins would come loose from their housing and recede 
into the fixture when it was attached to the tester. 
These failures were not always apparent, causing a 
significant loss of test time and an increase in 
equipment down time for diagnosis and repair. 

Going beyond his normal responsibilities, Dave 
came up with the idea of designing a printed circuit 
board that could be soldered to the connector pins 



on the outside of the connector, preventing the pins 
from receding when attached to the test station. 
The idea was quickly implemented on equipment 
used in the Milford and Colorado Springs Product 
Repair Centers and in overseas locations. 

Engineer David Scheffler (right) receives a cash award from Bill 
Bentley, vice president of North American Field Engineering. 

And The Winner Is •.. 

Pictured are: (left to right) Activities Coordinator Francine 
DiFilippo, Design-A-Logo contest winner Carole Carnovale, 
runner-up Peter Faford and Illustrator Frank Gomes. Francine 
and Frank were two of the judges involved in the selection of the 
winning logo. 

The winner of the Design-A-Logo contest is Carole 
Carnovale of Westboro. She recieves a gift certifi­
cate for $50 to Finally Michael's. The runner-up 
design was submitted by Peter Faford, also of 
Westboro. Peter receives a $25 gift certificate to 
the restaurant of his choice. 

Honorable mentions go to: Dave St. Onge, Nancy 
Duhamel, Evelyn Murry, Corinne Volpe and Jim 
Lindquist of Westboro; Frank Statkus and Martin 
Maloney of Southboro; and Dottie Nelson and Jerry 
Cote of Milford. They will be offered a choice of two 
free admittance tickets to the Museum of Science or 
the Children'S Museum in Boston. 

Carol's winning logo will be seen on t-shirts, 
buttons and other promotional material throughout 
the 1983 Data General Outing season. 

Fencing Club To Meet Next Week 

The Data General Fencing Club will meet in the 
cafeteria annex in Westboro on Thursday, February 
24 at 11 :30 a.m. Beginners and experienced fencers 
are welcome. For more information contact Bill 
Baxter at x6450 in Westboro. 

Wallyball Season Reaches Midpoint 

At the midpoint of the 1983 Data General Wallyball 
season, Strange Chicken is perched at the top of 
the Recreational League while the Lynch Mob is 
waiting to string up DS&C in the battle for second 
place. The Competitive League standings have the 
Keymen locked into first place. An undefeated sea­
son has eluded the Keymen after losing one game to 
the fourth place FED Slammers. SIE and the 
Wallbangers are currently battling it out for second 
place in the Competitive League. The Competitive 
League standings are: Keymen (36-2-1); 
Wallbangers (25-13-1); SIE (21-15-0); Jeu D'Esprit 
(19-17 -0); FED Slammers (19-20-0); Engineering 
(18-18-0); Fubar (17 -16-0); PQE (6-33-0) and Corpo­
rate Materials (6-33-0). The Recreational League 
standings are: Strange Chicken (33-3-0); Lynch Mo~ 
(28-7-1); Maxwalls (26-15-1); DS&C (23-12-1)~ 
Spikers (20-18-1); Sheetrocks (13-23-0); Plague 
(11-28-0); Software (7 -26-0) and WCIF (5-34-0). 

Last Chance For Discount Tickets 
The 1983 New England Spring Garden and Flower 

Show will open March 12 and run through March 20 
at the Bayside Exposition Center in Boston. Ad­
vanced tickets prices are available at $4 per ticket, 
children under 12 years, with parent, free. Send 
requests with payment to: FLOWERS, MS D127. 
Include number of tickets needed and a self­
addresed return envelope. Request deadline: Febru­
ary 25. 

Oldies But Goodies 
The Bruin's Oldtimers vs the U.S. Olympic Hockey 

team will be at the Centrum on March 18 at 7:30 
p.m. Tickets are $7 each and only a limited supply 
are available. Send ticket requests to: OLDTIMERS, 
MS D138. 

Call For Volunteers 
There will a meeting for any employees interested 

in volunteering time to plan and organize upcomin~ 
Data General activities. The meeting is schedule~ 
for February 23 in the Westboro Personnel 
conference room at 5: 15 p.m. If you are unable to 
attend but are interested, contact Francine DiFilippo 
at extension 4512 in Westboro. 



C/assifieds 

POOL IT 
"-'4arlboro/Rte. 20 , Paula, to DG-Webo, 
~rs. 7-3:30, flex., will help w I gas, x6146 

or 485-2404 (Marlboro). 

Brookline/Newton area, Dee x4356 or 
Larry x3026, to DG-Webo, hrs. 8:30-5, for 
van pool, wkly./daily riders needed, 
277-7305 (Brookline). 

Southboro , Dottie, to Marlboro, at 3 p.m., 
will pay for ride home, x7308, not flex. 

Rte. 85 Marlboro, Laura, to DG-Webo, 
hrs. 8-4:30, not flex., will help w I gas, 
x6409 or 481-2363 (Marlboro). 

Newton, Charles, to DG-Sobo, hrs. 8-4:30, 
not flex., x7467 or 965-3815 (Newton 
Heights). 

MARKETPLACE 

LOST 
Leather Gloves, brown, women's, 14A 
parking lot, Fri. 2 I 4, (health reasons) 
x4712 or 473-1508 (Milford). 

FOR RENT 

Summer House, Dennis, 3 bdrms., 300 
yds. to public beach, 473-0463 (Milford). 

Summer Cottage, mo. I seas., Wells, Me., 
485-8705 (Marlboro). 

_Trailer, mo. I seas., Wells, Me., 1 mi., from 
~each, 485-8705 (Marlboro). 

Apartment, for sublet, 1 bdrm., 
Shrewsbury complex, $409/heat, hot 
water incl., 842-0863 (Shrewsbury) eves. 

House, Shrewsbury, 3 bdrms., $6001 + 
utils., 393-8396 (Northboro). 

House, non-smoker, $225, 393-8272 
(Northboro). 

Apartment, 2 bdrm., 2 fam., avail. immed., 
$385/heated, 473-3895 (Milford). 

WANTED 
Roommate, Whitinsville, female, 6 rm., 
$140 I mo., 1 12 utils., incls. oil heat, 
234-3521 (Whitinsville). 

Room, in residential home, or studio apt., 
853-3379 (Worcester). 

Housemate , Prof. non-smoker, 3 bdrm 
house, Natick, $2001 + utils., immd. occp., 
655-7357 (Natick) after Tues. 

Roommate, 2 bdrm., $275/mo., Natick, 
653-3123 (Natick). 

Housemate , 3 bdrm. ranch, pool, garage, 
$2501 + 113 utils., 366-5124 (Westboro). 

Apartment, Marlboro I Shrewsbury, area, 
4 I 5 rm., 842-1387 (Shrewsbury). 

Housemate , Northboro, 3 bdrm., 
$175/ utils. incl., 393-3257 (Northboro). 

_ Roommate, 2 bdrm. Framingham apt., 
872-6357 (Framingham). 

-End Tables, reasonable price, 756-4663 
(Shrewsbury). 

Atari Cartridges, from $6 to $16, 
481-2788 (Southboro) after 4:00. 

FOR SALE 
Condo, Worcester, Victorian Mansion, 
$28,500,756-9102 (Worcester) days. 
Dining Room Table, French Provencal, 
$45, hard wd. birch & maple wi cherry 
finish, 478-6840 (Milford). 
Skis, Rossignol Concorde, 185cm, binding 
holes; Krystal Foamcore 185cm, never 
used, taking offers, 648-1538 (Lexington). 
Sewing Machine/Cabinet, Sears, 2 built 
in stitches, $60, 272-7576 (Burlinton). 
Hitachi Stereo, w I Garrard Turntable, 
$100; 2 cribs, 1 pine, $110; 1 wht., $65; 1 
tricycle, $15, 842-1387 (Shrewsbury). 
House, wooded, priv., 2 I 3 bdrm., ranch, 
$63K, 754-1097 (Worcester). 
Box Spring/Frame, queen sz., $50, 
839-4245 (Grafton). 
Double Bed Wood Frame, hdbrd., ftbrd., 
best offer, 648-1538 (Arlington). 

Living Room Set, 9 I pc., $500; 2 rugs, 
new, 9x12, $75/ea., 485-0469 
(Southboro). 
Dining Set, 4 chrs., mahogoney china 
closet, $600, 485-5847 (Marlboro). 
Wooded Lot, 75,000 sq. ft., town water, 
perk tested, $27,000, 473-0635 (Milford). 
Sears Food Processor, 7 spd., never 
opened, 752-8295 (Worcester). 
Tires, 2 steel belted radials, G7815-all 
weather, $301 pr., 393-3268 (Northboro). 
Left Handed Golf Clubs, compo set, 
w/bag, $75, 881-4629 (Ashland). 
Light Fixture, for kchn., $25, 655-3039 
(Natick). 
Travel Trailer, sips. 6, $1300 I best offer, 
883-4645 (Blackstone). 
Butcher Block Dinette Table, 47 in. 
round, 12 in. leaf, metal legs, formica, $60, 
842-2414 (Shrewsbury). 
House, 1.5 baths, 3 bdrms., stone frpl., 
bsmt., $69,900, 839-6020 (Grafton). 
Sony Batamax , $450/best offer, 
435-5513 (Hopkinton). 
Chain Saw, Homelite, Super E-Z, 16 in. 
bar, $150 I best offer, 839-6837 (Grafton). 
Autos 
'66 Chevy Truck w/Camper , spls. 4, 
stove, sink, faucet, $1700/best offer, 
562-9828 (Hudson). 
'69 Chevy Impala, ps, new metal 
fenders I paint! battery, $1400/best offer, 
476-3587 (E. Douglas). 
'73 GMC Camper Special Pick-Up, 4 whl. 
drv. w I auto. trans., $2500, 429-1063 
(Holliston). 
'73 T-Bird , 8 cyl., PS/PB, a/c, snrf., 
$500/best offer, 473-6318 (Milford). 
'74 Pontiac Sport Lemans , wht. bucket 
seats, auto., $16501 best fter, 485-4166 
(Marlboro). 
'74 Ford Ranger Pick-up, heavy duty 390 
cu. in. eng., auto., $800/best offer, 
481-7518 (Marlboro). 
'77 Pontiac Firebird , blk. wired int., 
AM/FM, PS, PB, $3795, 283-3090 
(Palmer). 

'77 Covette Auto. Trans_ , a/c, ps/pb, 
$9,OOO/best offer, 473-0635 (Milford). 
'78 Datsun B210 , 2 dr., 4 spd., AM/FM 
stero, $2,950/best offer, 237-3092 
(Wellesley). 
'79 Z28 , wht., T-rf., auto., loaded, 
$6000/best offer, 366-6189 (Westboro). 
'80 Ford Pinto, snrf., radial tires, am radio, 
366-1791 (Westboro). 
'80 Chevy Monza , std., 4 cyl., best offer, 
799-9322 (Worcester). 
'80 Mustang Gila Hatchback, full pwr., 
air, loaded, snfr., $4,700, 529-3550 
(Upton). 
'81 Volvo, 4 dr., 5 spd. ovrdr., AM/FM, 
$8,250, $4,395, 772-4200 (Ayer). 
'82 Chevy Chevette , 4 dr., std., 
undercoated, rear defogger, $5,OOO/best 
offer, 435-6971 (Hopkinton). 

MENU 
Westboro, Tuesday, Veal Parmesan 
Shells; Wednesday, Beef Wellington, 
Indian Stromboli; Thursday, Chicken Ala 
King; Friday, Baked Fish. 
Milford, Tuesday, Baked Zitti With Meat 
Sauce; Wednesday, Beef Stew; Thursday, 
Hot Turkey Sandwich; Friday, Baked or 
Fried Fish. 
Southboro , Tuesday, Veal Parmesan; 
Wednesday, Roast Turkey; Thursday, 
Boston Baked Beans and Franks; Friday, 
Fried Catch Of The Day. 
Westboro Deli, Tuesday, Serloin Tips On 
Rice; Wednesday, Hot Turkey Sandwich; 
Thursday, Knockwurst And Potato Salad; 
Friday, Tuna Fish Croquetts. 






